
  

The mission of our organization is to instill, in the youth of the community, ideals of good sportsmanship, 

honesty, loyalty, courage and respect for themselves and others. This objective will be met by providing 

supervised competitive games and practices. Board Members, League Officials, Coaches, Umpires and 

Parents alike shall bear in mind that the winning of games is secondary to improved skill level and to the 

development of stronger and happier youth who will grow through League play to become healthy, well-

adjusted adults. 

 

 

Minutes: March 16, 2017 at 7:30 PM 

Call to Order at 7:34 PM 

o Members Present: Julie Mills, Joleen Green, Jennifer Butz, Steve Thomas, Ricky 

Roland, Christian Gibson, Nick Cina, Nicole Booker 

o Approval of Agenda: Motion by Nick, 2nd by Rocky, approved by all. 

Approval of Minutes: Due to the absence of Tom and Sharon, the minutes from February and March 

were tabled for April. 

Opening Remarks, Correspondence: Picture day emails were sent out. Remind parents that the 

emails are going to the email that was used when they registered. 

Middle school age kids are able to work in the press box at Muni (scorekeeping and announcing) as 

long as an adult is also present. Nick will make signs. Anyone acting disrespectful toward players, 

coaches or umpires will be asked to leave the park. 

Public Comments: None. 

Reports from Directors/Managers 

1. Baseball: Nick reported that Muni needs a pitcher’s mound and cart. There is currently 

money in the budget for the purchase and it was approved last year. GW needs to be 

pumped out. Pumps can be rented from Hodges. Discussion ensued regarding player 

placement. 

2. Softball: No report. 

3. Concessions: Joleen reported that Opening day was very successful and feedback from the 

tri-tip sandwiches was positive. 

4. Equipment: Steve reported that we are waiting on balls from Cypress. 

5. Field Improvements: There are two lights out at Muni that need replacing. Christian 

reported that GW and Artnett need bases. JV backstop has been completed. Nicole will 

follow up regarding no porta-potty at RHD. Muni will need some repairs to the stands and 

someone has volunteered to paint them for no fee.  

6. Sponsorship: Banners were given out. 

7. Finance: No report. 

Unfinished/Ongoing Business 

1. Learning objectives: no report. 

2. Re-keying concession stands: Has not been done yet due to continued rain. 

3. Field use – Starting next year, in payment for using the school fields, we will need to 

document all of the improvement we make during the season.  
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4. Arnett Park – Has been tented and the repairs are being done. The plumbing is also done. 

The field needs to be tooth dragged.  

 

New Business 

1. Crystal’s husband will create a new webpage for PG Pony 

End @ 9:01 PM 

 

 


